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  Welcome to your July newsletter.  The Copyworld Walky 

100 will be here before we know it. It’s next month, in 

case you have been hibernating from the cold. (I wish.) 

 

The Copyworld Walky 100 Rally takes place on 12th 

August, 2023 and is Round 2 of the MRF RALLY TYRES 

Australia SA Rally Championship. 

Based in beautiful Eudunda, South Australia, 

approximately 1hr 15 drive from Adelaide CBD, the rally 

starts and finishes at Pfitzner Pioneer Oval. Directions: 

https://tinyurl.com/copyworldwalky100-directions 

You can load up with a snack at the nearby Eudunda 

Bakery and come watch the cars come and go.  

Alternatively, have you considered becoming one of our 

rally officials? It’s a lot easier than you think to get 

involved and gets you right into the heart of the action.  

Register here: https://walky100.com.au/officials/ 

COMPETITORS!  

Entries close on the 19th, so if you haven’t already, get 

your entry in asap. Click here: 

https://evententry.motorsport.org.au/v2/events/3841 

SARC, SARS & SACS categories as well as invitational. 

There will be a rally dinner on the Friday night at the Oval 

and catering on Saturday, more information to follow. 

See you in Eudunda! 

DIARY DATE 
When: Sunday 29 October 

What: Observation Run 4 

Where: To Strathalbyn 

More details inside. 
 

 
 

NEXT MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 19 JULY 2023 

SEE YOU THERE AT 7.30 

FOR OUR REGULAR 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

MEETING. 

 
   

 

Back in the Day’. 

 

We’re STILL looking for your personal 

experiences, your memories (good 

and not so good)  and anything else 

you might like to contribute . You 

don’t need to be William 

Shakespeare – all the editor needs is 

your words and information. She’ll do 

the rest. 

https://www.facebook.com/Walky100Rally?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100086234853084&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100086234853084&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Eudunda-South-Australia-104029802966234/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=kK-R
https://tinyurl.com/copyworldwalky100-directions?fbclid=IwAR0p4BVEf_rQ2QR81QChFp0nFI-57tV0vS6u4N8D5lurCybC0eQLINtzzy0
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063517182632&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063517182632&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJxy5Ukamb2O74kOZWDFb9_fmVJhjYCvsNHFCU8EnFbnbvc4NRr0J0d0xMvVA3mTTfUO0ljQ7DJVwvrBdEwBGcMrrU2ebYLHVmjfcG8T0l-viRbww8qXLMJI0OOlsOPn7bfVf_KFWKxKF0P5LthTeFZeEOjdLW47u9wNpBj2ihevsTkj9q7LmD_YdhSq30DkI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwalky100.com.au%2Fofficials%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1E7FVcdHk-_D9_g4v79CO8uj7-YGNciG9KIjD0PsEPiWqGoyNoZuoC4SQ&h=AT1AWcvIOZ_MuvQE-_aVb5o02i5T5b6Dhku63j9wLacBO_l_CtpBSUkz7K6gIG7NyMYhkuxZCCmNHJ-RwTf5MnLKD3Wze3LhxAKSIrhbIblW2CKla_x66zkLVttVEzmOznAYEyA387BZ09fvkA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT07zVejqoYOY_DENpQcF35CeN0SB3Fm6HJcILvepR5WSdYoncmajJWrzB-xuHBbcW4mvSo75tmGnIBckhWx9X-IqCMBJFRKK7m2NcYvqSuYLAxwMhk66Wo3JnyFwyQJRqHtbnFikmIUSdIReJHcqHPay4itsE9fIwU39x-1peFkWvfVVGBDlR8SchFPlYFax6c_tXaehF-L
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fevententry.motorsport.org.au%2Fv2%2Fevents%2F3841%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2iDdAxphwTm08L-n79RfMzsfmXmG3jcZT7smbOQKUDI10loXRgcRy1cvI&h=AT0OzOmImdaP0BeLvTtHcqkq3SXvZdEoMrTbllTJUSNtSRzNeF026QN8qclpaWWRVQneu6SshRyPlqAxDxKZT45PDOwdy70mm5zKA9-kdr063ruc1GRpwQ8f13aR3b0y62W0axggd4yn8ApTNg&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT07zVejqoYOY_DENpQcF35CeN0SB3Fm6HJcILvepR5WSdYoncmajJWrzB-xuHBbcW4mvSo75tmGnIBckhWx9X-IqCMBJFRKK7m2NcYvqSuYLAxwMhk66Wo3JnyFwyQJRqHtbnFikmIUSdIReJHcqHPay4itsE9fIwU39x-1peFkWvfVVGBDlR8SchFPlYFax6c_tXaehF-L


 

 

Club contacts 

Patron Ivar Stanelis  

President Bob Nason 0409 676 649 

Vice President Jake Alker 0435 907 738 

Treasurer Peter Tann 0417 867 403 

Assistant Treasurer Faye Barker 0427 805 979 

Secretary Fran Tann 0422 817 078 

Assistant Secretary Greta Nason 0419 031 058 

Membership Officer Steve Barker 0451 077 346 

Minute Secretary Jake Alker 0435 907 738 

MA State Council Rep Matthew Woods 0408 424 908 

MA State Council Proxy Darran Ambrose 0411 484 213 

Editor Fran Tann 0422 817 078 

Public Relations Officer Daren Herring  

Assistant PRO Damien Rollond 0416 207 0822 

Competition Secretary Tamara Brice 08 8433 4555 

 General Committee 

 
 

To contact General 

Committee members  

Email: 

committee@walky.asn.au  
 

 

 

 

Mark Lacey  

Andrew Farnden  

Damien Rollond  

Greta Nason  

Lyn Wilson 

Ellie Brice 
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noticeboard 

 

A new feature for members’ use. Do you have something you need? Do you have  something to 

sell? Is there an event you’re keen for others to know about? If it’s of interest to you, then it could  

be of interest to others. Please email the editor with your contributions. 

Please note that all events at Walky Park and all meetings will now be cashless.  Thank you for your 

understanding. 

 
Walkerville All Cars Club - Observation trial 4  

 
Attention all Sunday Drivers and Historic Members  

   

When Sunday 29 October 2023  
Start point The Gums Reserve, Shakespeare Ave, Tranmere SA 5073  

   

Sign on time Compulsory - From 9:30am  
Start time 10:00 am First car  
Approx. Km 85 km  
Approx. time 1.5 - 2.0 hours  

   

Registration 

You are required to complete and submit an entry form for this event before close 

of entries. Email entry form to "treasurer@wacc.asn.au"  

   
Close of 

entries FINAL Thursday October 26 2023, 20:00 hrs (No entries will be accepted on the day)  
Entry fee Nil - What a bargain! Includes entry to the Museum in the afternoon.  

   

Eligibility All welcome.  
Max entries 50 (preference to WACC members if max exceeded)  

   

Prizes  • Most correct answers  

 • Best presented car  

 • Most pitiful answer sheet (sad I know, but someone will deserve it!)  

 

Prizes will be announced and distributed at the WACC General Meeting on 

Wednesday 15 November (check web site for details)  

   

Finish point Commercial Hotel, 27 High St Strathalbyn SA 5255  

 

Join the group for lunch at the Commercial Hotel (own cost), then tour the Gilbert's 

Motor Museum across the road in the afternoon as guests of Walkerville All Cars 

Club Inc .  
Motorsport 
Australia 
Permit  3,872  
Event 
Organiser Peter Tann  

 Email treasurer@wacc.asn.au  



 

 Walkerville All Cars Club - Observation trial 4 

(SCAN AND SEND THE COMPLETED FORM TO treasurere@wacc.asn.au) 

 Entry Form  

   

Driver  Surname   

 First name   

 Mobile #   

 Email   

 WACC member   

 SDCC member    

 NDCC member    

 JDP member    

 SAMROA member   

 Other   

   

Emergency contact Surname   

 First name   

 Mobile #   

 Email   

   

Vehicle Registration #   

 Make   

 Model   

 Year of Manufacture   

 Colour   

   

   

Scan & send to Peter Tann  treasurer@wacc.asn.au  

Close of entries Thursday October 26 2023 20:00hrs 

   

Lunch Yes/No  
 If yes, How many?     

   

Museum Yes/No  
 If yes, How many?     

   

   

 

mailto:treasurer@wacc.asn.au


 

Recent events 

 

Cancer Council's Biggest Morning Tea (or supper in our case) 

 
Congratulations everyone, I think it was a great success. 

 

We raised $1429.06 towards the fight against cancer.  

I saw lots of people checking out their skin in the light box brought along by Kaity and Charlie from 

Cancer Council SA. 

 

Kaity also spoke for a few minutes about the support programs and research that these funds 

make possible. 

 

A huge thank you to everyone who came along on the night or donated online. 

Thanks to everyone who brought along a plate to share as well. 

Special thanks to Faye who cooked up a storm and Carmel, Janet, Fran & Mandy for all they did. 

 

Thanks to everyone who helped set up and pack down the hall at the end of the evening. A real 

team effort. 

Cheers Pete 

 

For those of you who were at the Cancer Council’s Biggest Morning Tea the other week and were 

treated to a slice of Beth Baillie’s “Cherry Ripe Cheesecake”, today is your lucky day! Beth has 

kindly provided the recipe for you to try at home.  And….I have already made it TWICE!  Thanks so 

much Beth for supplying the recipe for the members to enjoy.  

 

 

 



 

Cherry Choc Coconut  Cheesecake 

Base 

½ cup desiccated coconut 

1 pkt Arnotts chocolate ripple biscuits (or homebrand) 

100gm butter 

Break biscuits and put in food processor.  Blitz until well crumbed.  Add coconut and blitz until well 

blended. Melt butter in microwave and add, only blitz until just blended. Press firmly into 10” spring 

form cake tin. Refrigerate while you make the rest. 

Middle 

Into the clean food processor put  

2 x 250gm cream cheese (Broken up) 

¼ cup caster sugar 

1/3 of 680gm jar of cherries 

Put 3 x tsp powdered gelatine into a cup, add 1/3 cup of cold water and stir until dissolved, 

immediately add 1/3 cup boiling water (or as per gelatine box instructions). Ensure all gelatine is 

dissolved and add to processor and after a few pulses blitz, stop and wipe down sides and blitz 

again, ensure you have a smooth blend.  

Meanwhile…in a large bowl whip 300ml cream with 1 Tblsp icing sugar and 5ml vanilla essence 

until peaks form. 

Add the mix from the processor to the cream and whisk together then fold in 1/3 jar of well drained 

cherries. 

Use spatula or similar to spread the mix onto the biscuit base.  Place last 1/3 jar of cherries, again 

well drained, around the edge of the cheesecake. 

Topping (chocolate sauce) 

1/3 cup of cream microwaved to boiling. 

Add 80gm Dark chocolate  

1 big tspn of golden syrup 

A few drops of vanilla essence. 

Stir together until smooth. Let cool before spooning over the cheesecake.  Sprinkle with desiccated 

coconut and grated chocolate or chocolate sprinkles.  

Enjoy!  



 

 

 

 

Tint a Car Khanacross 25th June 2023 
 

We had a good strong field on the day, but everyone who was there would agree the wind was 

stronger! 

Mandy & Dave Rudham stepped up to the Masterchef challenge on the day and did a masterful 

job of feeding everyone in the absence of our regular catering crew who were otherwise 

occupied on the day. 

A big thank you to Dave & Mandy and a couple of other helpers,  you all did a fantastic job. 

 

Results are available on the Sportity App.  

Congratulations to Carwyn Harries for 1st outright, 2nd outright was  Michael Stroh and Matt 

Henderson coming 3rd outright. Well done to Joshua Field for leading the Junior category and 

coming outright 5th.  Our female winner for the day was Lisi Pickstock. 

 

 

 

 

   
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

Copyworld walky 100 

 

PROGRESS REPORT JULY 2023 

PROGRESS The event organisation is now in the most important period of addressing the outstanding activities to 

be completed to ensure a professional, quality and safe event on the 12th of August. See below for detail. The 

next team meeting is scheduled for Tuesday the 11th of July 2023 at the usual venue.  

FINANCE With equipment either being borrowed from other events, or personally owned, and nearing the end of 

its usable life or now in personal use, the event is seeking funding from the WACC Inc budget to ensure that the 

event is conducted safely and professionally this year and into the future. Detail has been supplied in a formal 

request to the club via other media.  

COURSE The course has been finalised and the MA Course Check of the Road Book has been completed with 

the results being assessed by the COC. The Road Book will be revised accordingly.  

EQUIPMENT See finance above in regard to replacement of, and acquisition of additional equipment 

requirements to support the safety and growth of this event and into the future. Basic materiel acquisition is well 

underway with equipment being sourced over the next couple of periods. Access to RallyOne owned equipment 

has been arranged as per previous Walky 100 events. Recognition of this generous offer will be passed on to Ivar 

Stanelis.  

COMPLIANCE Council approvals have been granted and the MA Course Check completed.  

PERSONNEL The recruitment of officials is now the most critical activity to complete. All competitors will be 

reminded of their responsibility to provide at least one Road Closure official. The Officials Coordinator is working 

hard to source the compliment of officials required. All committee Members should spread the word to assist our 

Officials Coordinator. Stage Commanders - complete Officials - ongoing ISSUES • Officials recruitment. • Ageing 

and/or borrowed Equipment. THE DIRECTOR/COC The Event Director/COC is keen for anyone who would like to 

get involved to call him and discuss how they can help. Please contact Jake Alker on 0435 907 738. 

 

  



 

 

Back in the day 

I have an interest in history, and with the clubs 70th anniversary coming up next year, it was a good 

opportunity to do a bit of research.  Off to the State Library……..  

Did you know you can access all the Walky Torque back catalogue at the State Library? Its quite 

easy….sign up for a library card, and request the issues.  I waited about ½ hour for them to be 

ready for me to read.  You can only take a few personal effects into the reading room, and you 

are in this area with a dedicated librarian who will hand over a batch of issues at a time.  It was a 

fun process, reading through past presidents reports, as well as fun stories on social events and 

motorsport events members had entered.   

I started with 1974…and made my way to 1979….there were too many to get through in one 

sitting, but I have included some pages below. 

My questions are: Why is the Walky 500 now Walky 100? 

What is a Mudsprint?  Answers is next issue. 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

Upcoming Events 2023 

 

Walky Park 
 

Saturday 22nd and Sunday 23rd of July 2022 

Black Nitro Walky Park Khanacross Series Round 3 Motorsport Australia 

 

Sunday 27th August of 2023 

Khanacross Round 4 Motorsport Australia 

 

Sunday 24th of September 

Bridge Powdercoating Walky Park Khanacross Series Round 5 Motorsport Australia 

 

Sunday 22nd of October 

DH Rallysport Khanacross Round 6  Motorsport Australia 

 

Sunday 29th October 

Observation Run 4 
 

Other events 

 

 

Saturday/Sunday16th and 17th September 

Rally Barossa 

SARC Round 3 
 

Saturday/Sunday 14th and 15th October 

SCCSA SA Hillclimb championship – Collingrove Hillclimb Motorsport Track 
 

Sunday 22nd October 

Bay to Birdwood 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 

Don’t forget our sponsors. We 

encourage you to support them, as 

below. 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  



 

The Last Word again… 

We are a club rich in history and we would love to hear more about your experiences with motor 

racing.  If you have attended an event, had a great experience as a spectator or official, we 

would love to hear about it.  Send any articles to Fran at the email address below.  

 

 

Gill for Fran 

Editor 

editor@wacc.asn.au  

  

mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au


 

Minutes of the June 21 General Meeting  

Walkerville RSL Hall, Walkerville Tce., Walkerville   

 

Meeting Opened: 7:58pm by Bob Nason.  

Members were welcomed by the President. The President also thanked representatives of the Cancer Council for 

their presentation to the meeting. Club members were thanked for their contributions towards the Cancer 

Council.  

Present: Members and visitors were present as per the attendance book.  

Apologies: • Daren Herring • Peter Raedel  

Approval of Previous Minutes: Moved: Mark Lacey 2 nd: Samantha Shadwell Carried unanimously.  

Business Arising from Previous Minutes: - Nil  

Secretary’s Report: Correspondence In: - Red Cross Appeal Letter Correspondence Out: - Nil  

Treasurer’s Report: - Report as tabled. - The Club has been granted a laptop from the South Australian 

Government. - The Club has also received a $3,000 grant from the Office of Recreation, Sport and Racing. - The 

Club recognises the contributions and efforts of Peter Tann, Gill Farnden, and Matthew Woods in relation to grant 

applications. The Club thanks them sincerely.  

Membership Officer: - The Club has 369 financial members.  

Editor: - The Club’s June newsletter has been distributed. - Members were encouraged to submit any content for 

upcoming newsletters.  

Rally Panel: - No report tabled.  

State Council: - State Council received correspondence from the Rally Panel regarding the provision of SARC 

event results, and relevant penalties. - Tamara Brice has been elected as the Auto Test Panel Chair. - The Club is 

able to gain access to a senior Motorsport Australia Steward for explanation of the Motorsport Australia judiciary 

system. The relevant personnel will be invited to present to a future Club GBM.  

Competition Secretary: - An electrician has visited Walky Park to inspect the provision of hard-wired power. - 

Course checks are underway for Walky Park track licences. - Entries are being received for this weekend’s event 

at Walky Park. - Volunteers are still required for the event this weekend. Club members are invited and 

encouraged to help out at all future events.  

Track Maintenance: - 3x containers will be delivered to Walky Park in the coming week. - The installation of flag 

point bays at Walky Park has begun.  

Copyworld Walky 100: - Report as tabled. - The course is under review before a formal Motorsport Australia 

Course Check. - The Event is in need of Officials for the event. Club members are encouraged to support the 

event, and register via the event website at www.walky100.com.au. - Entries are open via the event website and 

Motorsport Australia portal.  

Rally Skills Development Program: - The Club needs to create a Child Safe policy in line with Government 

regulations. - Club members were requested to consider options for the sourcing of vehicles, and their ongoing 

maintenance. - Program delivery requires the time and expertise of officials and volunteers. Club members were 

encouraged to contact the committee to partake. - The Club is actively seeking sponsorship for the Program.  

Social Committee - Further thanks was given to members for supporting the Biggest Morning Tea and Cancer 

Council. - The Club also thanks Faye Barker and the Social Committee for their efforts in facilitating the function. - 

Members were thanked for their donations of food and funds. - The Club’s next Observation Run will be held in 

October. Motion: That the Club match donations to the Cancer Council on a dollar-for-dollar basis. Moved: Fran 

Tann 2 nd: Tamara Brice Carried unanimously.  

Website: - The Club’s website certificates and registrations have been renewed. - The Club’s website will be 

updated with Walky 100 links and details.  

General Business: - The Club resolved to revoke its acceptance of donation of tyre bundles from the Vailo 

Adelaide 500 due to unforeseen costs being proposed to the Club post negotiation. - Discussion held regarding 

the use of tractor and truck tyres around Walky Park.  

Meeting Closed: 8:26PM Next Meeting: WACC General Business Meeting 7:30PM 19 July, 2023 Walkerville RSL, 

Walkerville Tce., Walkerville 


